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MEMORANDUM 

To: Joint Fiscal Committee members 

From: Sorsha Anderson, Senior Staff Associate 

Date: August 29, 2023 

Subject: Grant/Donation Request – JFO #3160, #3161 and #3162 

Enclosed please find three (3) items, which the Joint Fiscal Office has received from the 

Administration.  

 

JFO #3160:  Donation of a stone sculpture by artist Boaz Vaadia from the Vermont Arts Council 

to the Vermont Department of Buildings and General Services.  The sculpture is valued at 

$150,000.00 and entitled Ze’ev with Cat. [Received August 22, 2023] 

 

JFO #3161:  Donation of a blown glass art by the artist Paedra Bramhall to the Vermont 

Department of Buildings and General Services.  The glass art is valued at $25,000.00 and 

entitled Interior. [Received August 22, 2023] 

 

JFO #3162:  Donation of five (5) paintings by the artist David Melchior to the Vermont 

Department of Buildings and General Services. The paintings are valued at a total of $54,500.00 

and depict the following Vermont scenes: Along the Winooski ($15,000.00), Lined with Maples 

($15,000.00), DeFreest Family Heifers ($12,000.00), Fall Afternoon Tunbridge ($7,500.00), and 

Gordy's Heifer Barn ($5,000.00). [Received August 22, 2023] 

 

 

Please review the enclosed materials and notify the Joint Fiscal Office (Sorsha Anderson: 

sanderson@leg.state.vt.us) if you have questions or would like this item held for legislative 

review. Unless we hear from you to the contrary by September 21, 2023, we will assume that 

you agree to consider as final the Governor’s acceptance of this request. 

 












































